KV High School

PSSC Meeting

October 18th, 2010

	Members present:
	
	 
	Regrets:

	Pierrette Robichaud
	Jane Richard
	Lori Munn
	Myra McNaughton

	Carol Hamilton
	Carole MacFarquhar
	Mark Reid (guest)
	Kateline Jardine

	Peter Smith
	Bob Crowley
	Mary Alice Glasgow
	Cyndi Joudrey

	Philip Patterson
	Craig Logan
	
	

	Cathy Robichaud
	Kelly Wear
	
	


Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.

Agenda for the meeting this evening was approved by Philip Patterson and seconded by Bob Crowley.

Minutes from the meeting September 27th, 2010 were reviewed and approved.

Student Representative Report:

· No student representative available this evening.

Business arising from previous meeting:

· KV fields and sign: Mark Reid was present.  Mark is the Vice President of the field operating committee.  Ron Buckley is the Chair/President. The field is mainly complete but finishing touches are still underway (sponsorship flags, paving, etc.). The biggest items remaining are the sign at the top of the field and the sign/score board.  A discussion was held around:

· Sponsorship and what can be on displayed on signs and scoreboard, etc. No eta on either sign or scoreboard. 

· Possible ways to get money for signs/scoreboard (possibly send a letter to the MLA’s in the area).

· Establishment of an ongoing link between the field operating committee and the PSSC.  

Mary Alice G. will send Carole M. all background information.

Carole M. and Bob C. will get together to discuss the strategy for the go forward plan.

· Health Fair: We have sufficient number of organizations/agencies committed to the event (13 or14).  Kelly is in the process of understanding what their requirements are (power, internet, etc). Lori M. will follow up with agencies/organizations for their questionnaire.  Setup (tables (24), power cords, etc. can take place Wednesday evening if they would like. Other details were discussed around the event itself (prizes, pencils, pens, vouchers, volunteers for the event (Bob C. will be there at the beginning, Carole can stay until 10ish, Jane R. may be able to stay until the end of the event, etc.).
· Safe Grad: Date – November 25th for the Phoenix Dinner Theatre (Fundraiser). $55/ticket with 20/ticket going to the Safe Grad. This is the major fundraiser for the Safe Grad event. Will be looking for substantial donations.  Bob will be the link between the two committees (Safe Grad and PSSC).
· PSSC Forum Meeting: This is being held October 25th at 7pm at Hampton Middle School. Session for PSSC chairs is November 17th.
· Educational Series options: 

· Student Panel: 2 panels were held February/March last year during school hours – featured volunteer opportunities (Habitat for Humanity, Katimavic, etc) and NBCC (technology panel).  It was facilitated by a student. Offered sign up for those that were interested (mostly grade 12, some grade 11). Cathy R. volunteered to prime one panel this year.

· Community Café: was held in the spring last year. 

Carol H. will send out a list of the topics that was held at RHS last year to understand what topics were the best attended. 

A suggestion was made that Carole M. could bring this idea to the PSSC Chair session in November (make it a district event)
· School Improvement Plan (SIP):  Mr. Smith provided an update on the status of the creation of the SIP.  Thus far he has started to get input from teachers.  They spent time on the October 8th reviewing information on hand.  Off site meeting in November planned to establish priorities. Will be meeting with/getting input from students and will also like to get input from parents. This plan will be a collaborative document from all (highly consultative).  The goal is to have a draft by November.
New Business:

· Communication to parents: 

· Edline: 

· Information on Edline regarding the PSSC is out of date.  We will send minutes from the PSSC meeting and an updated list of member names to Mark Reid.  We would also like to have the PSSC meetings on the website so that members of the public can attend.  We would like to post the School Improvement plan (once complete).
· If parents have any questions about Edline and how to use it they can call the school and speak to Kim Lewis or Mark Reid.
· Public website: Carole M. asked if we could look at the public website which represents the KV School.  As the year gets rolling she asked if we could take a look at this later this year.

· Talk mail: The talk mail list was received today from Bell Aliant.  Mr. Smith will be sending a message out tonight. 
· "Take your kids to work" Day:  Date is November 3rd this year (grade 9). We would like to ensure that parents are made aware of this opportunity, expectations, etc for Grade 9 students. 

Mr. Smith to issue talk mail? Website note? Online calendar?
Principal's Report

· A project is currently underway to get a grant to plant trees in the school area. This plan is in the process of being put together.  Information will be sent out soon to parent.  Trevor Gallant/Peter Atkinson are priming this venture.

· Coming up:  

· October 20th: Wednesday night: Grade 12 night 

· October 21st: Thursday: Health Fair 

· October 21st: Thursday: Worksafe presentation (Grade 11/12)

· Grade 12: Belinda’s Bash (7-9pm October 19th) 

· October 28th: Spook Trail

· November 2nd – 3rd : Report cards going out 

· November 3rd  Career day at HMSC

· November 4 & 5th : Parent Teacher

· November 9th :Grade 9/12 Immunization clinic

· November 7th: 100 new theatre seats will be installed.

· November 18, 19, 20: Les Mis
· November 25th: Phoenix Dinner Theater (Fundraiser for Safe Grad)

"Once Around the Table"

· Discussion was held around what (if any) changes are coming with the new government structure. 

· Les Mis makeup grew is looking for makeup donations.

· Budget discussion (will be on next month’s agenda).

· Textbooks (not enough for all students?? – Social Studies) discussion was held around process to get books returned at the end of the year.  Mr. Smith will be looking into it.

· Dance last week: how did things go?  No major troubles.  Discussion was held around how to make it better. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:03 p.m.

Next meeting November 15th, 2010 at 7pm.

Respectively submitted by

Carol Hamilton 

 

